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Introduction

Opening up our 2022 fiscal year came with hope
and excitement. Our Executive Director Search
Committee worked hard to find the right candidate
for Board approval. It was a long process but in July
of 2022, the Search Committee submitted a name
and at the July Board meeting, we voted to hire
Volodymyr Kravtsov as the third Executive Director
for the Ukrainian Educational and Cultural Center
(UECC). Shortly thereafter, we held a Meet and
Greet with our community organizations, renters
and Board members to introduce our new
Executive Director. In case | have not said this
publicly before, | need to thank our Office
Manager, Ivanna Biletsky, for accepting the
additional work responsibilities we asked her to
take on during the vacancy of the UECC Executive
Director position. She is an invaluable employee -
someone who truly cares about our Center and our
community. | also thank the Board of Directors for
taking on more responsibility than they already
had during this time. The Board members work in
a volunteer capacity and between January 2022
and August 2022, there were many more volunteer
hours given by Board members.

In the summer months, members of the Board
finalized the much-needed WiFi project, expanding
the free WiFi service throughout the building. The
coverage now includes the common areas like the
Chernyk Galleries and the Zacharczuk Grand Hall.
During this time, the UECC leadership also applied
for a large grant from the Welcome.US
organization. That took a few months to iron out;
however, the result was that the UECC opened up
the UIB - Ukrainian Information Bureau, whose
objective is to help sponsors of Ukrainian
newcomers to our area, as well as the newcomers
themselves. In this venture, an office administrator
- Chrystyna Zaichlyi was hired to lead the project.
Throughout the year, the UIB held several public
meetings and open houses to benefit the U4U
program recipients.

The UECC initiated English classes for (newly
arrived) Ukrainians free of charge. This was a huge
undertaking and for additional support, we turned
to our friends and experts - Manor College, St.
Sophia Religious Association of Ukrainian Catholics

Bctyn

Biakpuntta Haworo 2022 ¢iHaHCOBOro pPOKY
NPUALLAO 3 HAAIEI Ta XBUNOBAaHHAM. Halw KomiTeT
3 TMOWYKY HOBOrO BMKOHABYOro AupeKkTopa
HanonernmMeo npawtoBas HaA NOLUYKOM
nNiaxo4AaAwWoro KaHaugata Ana  3aTBepAKeHHA
Pagoto anpekTtopis. Lie 6ys TpuBanuii npouec, ane
B MnNHi 2022 poky MNolyKoBMit KOMiTeT Noaas im’s
KaHAupaTa Ana 3aTBEPA)KEHHA, i Ha /IMNHEBOMY
3acigaHHi Pagn mu nporonocysanu 3a NPUNHATTA
Ha poboty Bonogmmupa KpasuoBa, AKMK CTaB
TpeTim BUKOHAaBYMM [AUPEKTOPOM 33 iCTOpito
YKpaiHcbkoro  OcBiTHbO-KynbTypHOro  UeHTpy
(YOKLU). HeBpmoB3i nicna uboro mMu nposenu
3YCTpPiY i3 HAWWMN FPOMAZACBKUMM OpraHisauiamu,
OpeHAapPAMM Ta YJIeHaMW NpPaBAiHHA 3 METO
npeAcTaB/ieHHA HOBOTrO BUKOHABYOro AMpPEKTOpa.
BogHouac, KOPUCTYOUMCb HArodoto, A AAKYI0
ynpasuUTe bl HaLWOoi KaHUenapii - IBaHLUi bineupkin
33 BWMKOHAHHA A04aTKOBUX poboumx ob60B’A3KiB,
AKI MM nonpocuaun i B3ATK Ha cebe nig Yac Nnowwyky
KaHAnAaTa Ha nocajy BWKOHABYOro AMpeKTopa
YOKU. BoHa € 6e3UiHHMM  npauiBHUKOM,
NIOAMHOL0, AKA WKWPO NIKAYETLCA NPO Haw LleHTp i
Hawy rpomaay. A Takox AAKyto Papi ampekTopis
33 Te, WO BOHM B3AM Ha cebe O6inbly
BiANOBiAANbHICTb, HiXK 3a3Bu4Yal. YneHn Paau
NpaLoTb Y AKOCTI 406POBObLB, i 3 ciuHA 2022
PoKy no cepneHb 2022 poky LUeHnTtpy 6yno
npuaineHo Habarato 6inbwe BONOHTEPCHKUX
roguH.

Mpotarom nitTa u4neHn [AdupeKuii 3aBeplunamn
poboTy Hazg AoBroodikyBaHum npoektom WiFi,
po3wunpusLK beskowToBHi nocnyrn Wi Fi no Bcil
OyAaiBni. IH-TEPHET NOKPUTTA Tenep BKAKOYAE 30HM
3ara/IbHOro KOpUCTyBaHHA Taki Ak Manepes im. O.
YepHuKa Ta 3ana im. b. 3axapyyka. 3a uen vac
KepiBHMuTBO YOKL, TakoX nogano 3asaBKYy Ha
OTPUMAHHA BEJIMKOro rpaHTy Big opraHisauii
Welcome.US. lMNpouec 3aiiHAB KifbKa micsuis, ane
spewToto YOKL, Bigakpms VYIb — VYkKpaiHcbKe
IHbopmaLinHe blopo, meTa AKOro — gornomaraTtu
CNOHCOPAM YKPAIHCbKMX HOBONPUOYAMX A0 HALOI
OKpYru, a Takox 6e3nocepegHbo HOBONPUBYAUM.
Ona KepiBHMUTBA NpPOEKTOM 6y/f0 HaMHATO
odicHOro aamiHictpatopa — XpUCTUMHY 3anwany.
MpoTarom poky YIb npoBeno Kifibka rpomagcbKmnx



and our grantor the Ukrainian Community
Foundation (UCF). In the 2022 fiscal year, we held
three sessions of ten-week (30 hours/week)
classes of English instruction starting from basic
and up through advanced levels. The majority of
our instructors have some form of teaching
background. With the gracious grant from the UCF,
we have been able to teach over 500 students to
date, with more classes planned in the upcoming
year. What a great team effort!

Candlelight Vigil
ONE YEAR OF WAR

at the Ukrainian Educational & Cultural Center
Friday, February 24, 2022 7

This year, we continued focusing on Ukraine and its
continued battle with the aggressor, russia. In
November 2022, | had the honor of representing
the UECC at the Liberty Medal award ceremony,
where Ukrainian President Volodymyr Zelenskyy
was the recipient of this year's award. The Liberty
Medal is an annual award administered by the
National Constitution Center of the United States
located in Philadelphia. Established in 1988, the
Liberty Medal recognizes leadership in the pursuit
of freedom and honors men and women of
courage and conviction who strive to secure the
blessings of liberty for people around the globe.
What a proud moment for all of us, Ukrainians!

February 24™, 2023, marked the 365th day of war
in Ukraine. The UECC opened its doors to the
community for a vigil where all faiths gathered to
pray for peace. We wanted to be together. We
needed to be together. We wanted to show our
solidarity and support for everyone we know and
don’t know, who is suffering because of war. We
continue to pray for this war to end.

Leading into summer, a great opportunity
presented itself to the UECC. The Board jumped
into action and started the process of obtaining a
permanent liquor license. Having this license
would offer a greater potential for securing a

3ycTpiyen i AHIB BiAKPUTUX ABepel ANnA y4aCHUKIB
nporpamu U4U.

YOKL, iHiuitoBaB npoBeaeHHA 6e3KoWTOBHUX
KYpCiB aHrNincbKoi MOBM Ans HOBOMPUOBYIOro
yKpaiHuA. Lle 6yno Benvke 30608B’A3aHHA, TOMY
MW 3BEPHYNCA 33 A0AATKOBO MiATPMMKOI [0
Hawux ApysiB Ta 3HasBeub 3 Manor College i
PeniritHoro ToBapuctBa YKpaiHCbKUX KaTonukis
Ceatoi Codii, a Takox Haworo rpaHTogaBus —
®yHpauii  YKpaiHcbKoi  Tpomagu. Y 2022
¢diHaHCcoBOMY poui MM npoBenu Tpu cecii no
AecATb TXKHIB (30 roAMH Ha TUMKAEHb) 3 BUBYEHHSA
aHrnincbKoi moBM Big 6azoBoro Ao noranbaeHoro
piBHIB. binblWicTb HaWWX IHCTPYKTOPIB MatoTb
NeBHUM piBeHb A0CBiQYy B chepi ocBiTU. 3aBAAKM
6nharogaTHOMY rpaHTy Big, PyHAALUIT, MO HUHIWHIN
OEHb, MM 3MOTAM HaBuYUTKM NoHagd 500 cTtyaeHrTis, i
B HACTynHOMYy poLi 3annaHoBaHO we binbwe
3aHATb. LUe npuknag 4ynosoi rpomaacbKoi
cnisnpauy,!

LLlboro poKy mu nNpoaoBXUAW 30CepenKyBaTucA
Hag YKpaiHoto Ta il 6opoTbbi 3 arpecopom -
pocieto. Y nuctonagi 2022 poky A mana 4ecTb
npeactasnatm  YOKL, Ha BpydveHHi Megani
Csoboan, pe naypeatom Haropoau 6yB
Mpe3naeHT YKpaiHu Bonogmmup 3eneHCbKun.
Meganb CBo6oagM — Le LWopiYHA Haropopaa, AKy
Bpyyae HauioHanbHUM KoHCTUTYUiNHWMI LeHTp
CWA, 6a3oBanuii y dinagenvdii. Mepganb
Csoboan, 3acHoBaHa B 1988 poui, BU3HaE
NPOBIAHMLTBO B MNparHeHHi 4o cBoboan Ta
BLUQHOBYE MYKHICTb | MNEPEKOHAHHA TUX, XTO
nparHe 3abe3neuntn cBoboay pna nwaen vy
BCbOMY CBITi. Lle — momeHT ropaocTi 414 BCiX Hac,
YKpaiHuis!

24 ntoTtoro 2023 poKy BMnoBHMBCA 365 AeHb BiltHK
B YKpaiHi. YOKL, siaKkpus cBoi gsepi rpomagi ana
4yyBaHHA, Ae BCi BipoBWM3HaHHA 3ibpanuca, wob
nomosnuTmca 3a mmp. Mu xoTinm byt pazom. Ham
notpibHo 6yno 6ytm pasom. Mwu  xoTiAm
NPOAEMOHCTPYBATKM  Hawy  CONiJapHicTb i
NiATPMMKY BCIM 3HAMOMMM i HE3HAKMOMWM, XTO
CTpaXaae u4epes BiMHY. Mwu nNpoaoOBKYEMO
MOJINTUCA, WOO UA BiltHa 3aKiHYMAacs.

Habnukatounce go nita, YOKLU, otpumas vynosy
nponosuuito. Aupekuia npuctynuna ao Aii Ta
po3noyana npouec oTPUMaAHHA NOCTIKMHOT NiLeHsii



regular stream of income, enhancing our member
benefits and encouraging more foot traffic at the
Center. This is an ongoing process. However, the
first steps have been taken.

If we work together, many great things can be
accomplished. | look forward to great cooperation
and collaboration in the months to come. There is
still a lot of work to be done in our community - a
community that includes families, the UECC and
our organizations. | am grateful for my family, the
UECC Board, and my community. | am proud to be
Ukrainian.

Slava Ukraini! Heroyam Slava!

Natalie Firko, President

Ha Npojark aNKoOro/sbHMX Hanoie. HaABHICTb L€l
niyeHsii Hapgactb LleHTpy HOBIi MOXXAMBOCTI AN
3abe3neyeHHA A04aTKOBOro goxoay, 36inbwunTb
nepesary 4na HalWWX YNeHiB i 3a0xo4yBaTUME 40
yacTiworo BigBiaysaHHA LleHTpy. Hapasi npouec
e TPMBAE, OAHAK NepLli KPOKM B¥Ke 3pobaeHo.

AKWO MKW NpauoBaTUMEMO Pa3oM, MU MOXKEMO
focartn 6aratbox uLinen. A 3 HeTepniHHAM YeKato
Ha 4y[oBYy chiBnpaulo Ta B3aEMOAOMNOMOrY B
HacTynHUx micayax. Monepeay we 6arato poboTn
B HalWili rpomagi - cninbHOTI, AKa BK/OYAE Cim'i,
YOKL, i Hawi opraHi3auii. A BaA4YHa CBOI poAUHI,
Paai YOKL, Ta moiit rpomagi. A nuwatoca Tmm, Wwo
A YKpaiHKa.

CnaBa YkpaiHi! l'epoam Cnasa!

HaTtanka ®ipkKo, NMpesnaeHT



UECC Commiittees

Strategic Planning Committee

The role of the Strategic Planning Committee is to
oversee and, when necessary, adjust the UECC's
five-year Strategic Plan, which comprises our
aspirational vision, goals, and supporting strategies
and project portfolio. In doing so, the Committee
collaborates with the Board to pinpoint and
prioritize the strategies and projects that will most
effectively help us achieve our objectives.

During the past fiscal year, we had ambitious
targets to increase donations and membership by
20% each year, along with a 10% annual revenue
growth goal. We have been partially successful in
achieving these objectives. That said, it is
important to note that the UECC’s overall financial
health remains robust. We have maintained a
strong financial position, which provides a solid
foundation for our ongoing efforts to enhance our
operations and achieve our long-term objectives.
There were several contributing factors to this
outcome.

First, our membership has experienced a
significant decline over the years, with fewer than
50 new members joining annually. This decline not
only affects our membership numbers but also has
a direct impact on our donation levels, as members
often contribute to our fundraising campaigns and
outreaches.

Furthermore, our donation levels did not reach the
levels seen in the 2021-2022 fiscal year due to
several exceptional bequeathals and other
generous contributions during that period. These
extraordinary donations created a challenging
benchmark for us to match in this fiscal year.

As a result, we will reevaluate our goal targets
moving forward. Nevertheless, we remain
committed to enhancing our financial
sustainability and have identified various potential
strategies to boost revenues, increase donations,
and grow our membership base. These strategies
will be developed and implemented over the next
one to two years, with the aim of ensuring long-
term success.

Komitetn YOKL,

KomiTteT cTpateriyHOro nnaHyBaHHA

fonosHa pob Komitety CTpaTteriyHoro
NNaHyBaHHA NONArA€ B HarnAgi, a y pasi notpebm,
KOpUryBaHHi cTpaTeriyHoro nnaHy YOKL, Akui
CK/Iafla€TbCA 3 Haworo 6ayeHHs, uinen, ctpaTterin
Ta noptdonio npoekTis. Mig yac cBoei poboTtu,
KomiTeT cniBnpautoe 3 Pagoto ampekTtopis, wWob
TOYHO BKa3aTu Ta HagaTu NpiopuTeT cTpaTeriam Ta
NPOEKTaM, fAKi [AOMNOMOXYTb HamM HanbinbL
edeKTMBHO A0CAITU NOCTABAEHUX Linen.

MpoTArom oCTaHHbOTO $iCKaNbHOIO POKY MU Manu
aMbiTHI NnaHK 36iNblUEHHA NOXepTB Ta Y/eHCTBa
Ha 20% KOXXHOrO POKY, a TAaKOX POCTY pPi4HOro
npubyTKy Ha 10%. Mu AOCATrAM YacTKOBOTO YCixXy.
CKasaBLUM L, BaXKNMBO 3a3HAUYNTW, L0 3araNbHUMN
¢diHaHcoBMn cTaH YOKL, 3annwaerbca MiLHUM,
TakMm YMHOM, MM 3abe3neumnnm ctabinbHy OCHOBY
ONA HAWMX NOCTIMHUX 3YCUNb, CIPAMOBAHMX Ha
NOKPALWEHHA  AIANBHOCTI  Ta  AOCATHEHHIO
OOBroCTPOKOBUX  Linen. TaKomy pesynbraTy
CNpuANo KinbKka ¢pakTopis.

Y nepuwy uyepry, YOKL, nepexnBae 3Ha4yHe
3HMXKEHHA MNPUTOKY HOBUX UYNEHIB MNPOTArOM
OCTaHHIX POKiB, MeHW HixX 50 HOBMX uneHis
NPUEAHYETLCA LWOPIYHO. 3HUMKEHHA HEe TiNIbKK
BM/IMBAE HaA 3arajsibHe YMCNO HALWMX Y/EeHiB, ane
TakoX  Mae  6esnocepegHih  BNAMB  Ha
HAAXOMXKEHHA MNOMepTB, TaK AK YJIEHM 4acTo
BHOCSATb 3HAYHMIN BKAa4 A0 HalMX KamnaHiii no
360py KOLWTIB.

Kpim TOro, piBeHb HagxoAKeHb NOXepTBYBaHb He
3mir gocartu pieHA 2021-2022 ¢iHaHCOBOro POKY,
OCKINbKM B MWHYAUIA  diHAHCOBMK piK MM
OTPMManuU, AK BUHATOK, AEKiJibKa MOXKepTB 3a
3anoBiTaMK Ta We AeKiNbKa wenpux BHeckis. Li
HaA3BMYaMHI MNOXEpPTBM CTBOPUAM [AA  HAc
CKNAAHUMA KOHTPONIbHUIMA MOKAa3HMK Yy MOTOYHOMY
¢diHaHcoBOMY poLi.

AK pe3ynbTaT, M1 34iACHUMO MEPEOoLiHKY Halnx
OCHOBHWMX LUinei. He3Ba)kalouMm Ha Ue MU
NPOAOBMKYEMO MPALOBATM HaL MOKPALLEHHAM
Hawoi ¢iHaHCoBOI cTabinbHOCTI Ta BU3HAYUAU



Furthermore, we are focused on modernizing key
areas within the UECC. Projects to renovate spaces
such as the Chernyk Gallery, its kitchen, the lower-
level bathrooms, and window replacements have
been identified and some have already been
approved. These initiatives are currently in the
planning and vendor selection stages, further
demonstrating our commitment to the continued
improvement and growth of the UECC.

Administration Committee

The Administration Committee is composed of the
following sub-committees: Personnel, Nominating,
Election and Arbitration Committees.

The Personnel Committee completed the
onboarding process of Mr. Volodymyr Kravtsov,
Executive Director, including assimilation into
UECC operations and interim performance review
as per his employment contract.

1. Onboarding Assistance:

o We familiarized Mr. Kravtsov with his job
description, ensuring a clear understanding
of his roles and responsibilities.

o Assistance was provided in helping him
assimilate into the UECC operations and
culture.

. We educated Mr. Kravtsov on UECC policies
and procedures, ensuring compliance.

. The committee served as a valuable
resource to address any questions or
concerns Mr. Kravtsov had during his
onboarding.

2. Facilitation of Meetings:

. To ensure a successful onboarding,
meetings were arranged with appropriate
Board members and constituents.

J These meetings aimed to provide Mr.
Kravtsov with a comprehensive

Pi3Hi NOTeHLiNHI cTpaTerii 36inblueHHA AoxoAiB Ta
NoXepTB i 3pOCTaHHA HALLOi Y/IeHCbKOi 6a3u.

TakoX, MW 30CepedeHi Ha MmoaepHisauii
OCHOBHMX 30H byauHky YOKLU. bynu B3ATi B
poboTy, a [AeAKki BXe 3aTBepAKeHi, NPOEKTU
PeKOHCTPYKLii [anepei im. O. YepHuka Ta
HaNEeXHOI A0 HEei KyXHi, Na3HUYKN Ha HUKHbOMY
noBepci, a TaKOX 3amiHa BiKOH. Hapasi ui
iHILiaTMBX 3HAXo[ATbCA Ha CTagii NNaHyBaHHA |
Bnbopy niapagHuKa. Hawwi 3ycunna
OEMOHCTPYIOTb  MParHeHHA A0 MNOCTiMHOro
BAOCKOHaNeHHA Ta 3pocTtaHHA YOKL.

ApMiHiCTpaTUBHUIA KOMiTET

[o cknagy agMiHICTPAaTMBHOIO KOMITeTY BXOAATb
HACTYMNHi NiAKOMITETU: KagpoBWUiA, HOMiIHALIMHUNA,
BMBOpPUMIA Ta apbiTparkHWIA.

KagpoBuit KomiTeT 3aBeplIMB npouec agantauii
BukoHaByoro pgupekropa naHa Bosnogumwmpa
KpaBuoBa, BKAOYAOUYM aganTalito A0 AiANbHOCTI
YOKL, Ta npomixkHui ornag epekTMBHOCTI 3rigHO 3
MNOro TPYA0BUM KOHTPAKTOM.

1. Jonomora B aganTauii:

. Mwn o3Hanomunn naHa Kpasuosa 3 Moro
NnocagoBo0 iHCTPYKUiElo, 3abesneymBLIn
YiTKe PO3yMiHHA MOro poni Ta 06oB’A3KiB.

o byno HagaHO MakcMmasnbHe CNpUAHHA ONA
nerwoi aganTayii 40 AiANbHOCTI Ta KyAbTypu
YOKL.

o Mwn  o3Hanomunm naHa Kpasuyosa 3

npasuaamm Ta npoueaypamm YOKL.

. Komiter 6yB UiHHMM pecypcom Ans
BUPilLEHHsT  Byab-AKMX  nuTaHb  abo
npobnem, AKi BUHMKanM y naHa KpasuoBa
nig, 4ac no4aTky Moro poboTu.

2. OpraHisauia 3ycTpiyeit:

. lLlo6 BRNeBHMTMCb B YCNilWHIA aaanTauii,
6y10 opraHi3oBaHoO 3ycTpidi 3 4ieHamu Paau
Ta BUbopuamu LieHTpy.

. Ui 3ycTpiyi manM Ha MmeTi gatm naHy
KpasuoBy BcebiyHe PO3yMiHHA
3auiKaBeHMX CTOopiH LleHTpy Ta ix poni.



understanding of UECC stakeholders and
their roles.

3. Interim Performance Review:

e As stipulated in Mr. Kravtsov's employment
contract, the committee collected relevant
input from stakeholders to create his
interim performance review.

e A thorough review was conducted with Mr.
Kravtsov, providing constructive feedback
and guidance for his ongoing success.

The committee's involvement in Mr. Kravtsov’s
onboarding process and performance review has
played a crucial role in ensuring a seamless
transition and integration into the UECC team. The
committee remains committed to facilitating his
continued growth and success within our
organization.

The Personnel Committee took proactive steps to
enhance the UECC policies outlined in the UECC
Employee Handbook, aiming to provide greater
clarity and understanding for our valued
employees. The committee received input from
our workforce, respecting their feedback as a
crucial part of the process. Additionally,
recommendations put forth by Mr. Kravtsov were
considered. The committee continues to monitor
these policies, ensuring they remain aligned with
the needs of the UECC and its dedicated team.

The Nominating Committee identified candidates
for election to the UECC Board of Directors in
preparation for the Annual Membership Meeting.

The Election Committee, in collaboration with the
office staff, undertook all essential preparations
for the Annual Meeting to ensure the timely
readiness of all materials and the distribution of
ballots to shareholders.

The Arbitration Committee was not active during
this  fiscal year, as no disputes or
misunderstandings were presented.

w

MpomixHn ornag, epeKTUBHOCTI:

] AK nepepbayeHo TPyZOBMM [OrOBOPOM
naHa KpaBuoBa, KomitTeT 3ibpaB Bifj,
3aLiKaBAEHUX CTOpIH BigMNoBiAHY
iHbopMaLilo ANs NPOMIXKHOro ornaay moro
edeKTUBHOCTI.

J Byno npoBegeHo  peTenbHUM  ornag
AianbHOCTI NaHa KpaBLoBa, a TaKOX HafdaHo
KOHCTPYKTUBHI BiArNyKM Ta HacTaHOBM AA
noro noganbluoi poboTw.

YyacTb KOMmMiTeTy B npoueci aganTtauii naHa
KpaBuoBa Ta nepesipui edeKTMBHOCTI 3irpana
BMpiWanbHy ponb y 3abe3neyeHHi  1oro
b6esnpobnemHoro nepexoady Ta iHTerpauii B
kKomaHay YOKU. KomiteT npoaoBXKye cnpuatu
MOro NoganblOMy 3POCTaHHIO Ta yCMiXy B Halil
opraHisauji.

3 MeTol MOKpalWeHHA ACHOCTI Ta PO3YyMiHHA
nNpaBua HaWMMK NpauiBHUKamu, KomiteT 3 nuTaHb
nepcoHany BXMB  aKTUMBHUX  3axofiB  AnA
YOOCKOHAaNEeHHA KaapoBOi NOAiTUKM  LleHTpy,
BUKNageHoi B [locibHMKY pans cniBpobiTHUKIB
YOKL. KomiteT oTprmas 3BOPOTHIN 3B’SI30K Bifg,
HaLWMX cniBPOBITHUKIB, TaK AK CNPUNMALOTLCSA iXHi
BiANYKM AK BaXKAMBa 4YacTMHY npouecy. Kpim Toro,

BpaxoBaHO pekomeHAauii naHa KpaBuosga.
KomiTeT npoaoB)Kye nepioanyHO nepernagatu
KaZpoBy MOJITUKY, TrapaHTylouM, WO BOHA

3a/MWaloTbCA y3roaxeHoto 3 notpebamm YOKL, Ta
HaLWoi BiAAaHOI KOMaHAM.

HomiHauiMHWI KomiTeT BU3HAUYMB KaHAWAATIB ANA
obpaHHa po Paan aupekTtopie YOKL, nig uvac
niAroToBKM A0 PiuHMxX 360piB YNeHiB LeHTpY.

Bnbopunii KomiteT y cniBnpali 3 nepcoHanom
LeHTpoBOI KaHuenapii 34iMcHMB BCi HeobxigHi
nigrotoedyi pobotM po PiyHux 360piB  ans
3abe3neyeHHA  CBOEYACHOI FOTOBHOCTI  BCiX
MaTepianis Ta po3aadvi 6roneTeHiB akLioHepam.

ApbiTpaxkHMI KOMiTeT He 6yB aKTUBHMM NPOTArOM
uboro ¢iHAHCOBOrO POKY, OCKiNbKM He 6yno
npeacTaBneHo KOLAHNX cynepeyok un
HEeNnoOpPO3yMiHb.



Building Committee

The Building Committee during this last year
concentrated on evaluating larger long-term
projects, including:

1. Window replacement throughout the building.
The committee searched for reliable commercial
contractors, asking them to provide estimates for
the project. To date, two credible estimates have
been collected. The committee is also investigating
potential financing options, including grants and
sponsors, to minimize the burden on the UECC
budget.

2. Remodeling the Chernyk Gallery space. During
the initial assessment, it was determined that the
roof leak into the space might be due to HVAC
condensation above  the ceiling. The
aforementioned issues; however, do not interfere
with the first portion of this project, which would
be the changing of the light fixtures for more
efficient LED lighting. Remodeling of the adjacent
kitchen is in the planning stage, as well.

3. One of the 12-ton HVAC units on the roof of the
Zacharczuk Grand Hall broke down and was
decommissioned by the service company. The
committee started to plan and execute for its
replacement. After the consultation with the HVAC
maintenance company, it was identified that the
UECC needs to boost its HVAC capabilities to keep
the temperature comfortable in the Grand Hall
during events, especially on hot days.

Marketing Committee

The Marketing Committee supports all of the UECC
events by preparing marketing materials. The
committee pushes out all events on social media.
It also prepares and disseminates the weekly UECC
electronic newsletter. The newsletter focuses on
sharing information about UECC events, its
programs' as well as other organizations' events
and news in and around the Philadelphia area.

byaiBenbHuii Komirer

MpoTArom oCTaHHLOTrO POKY byAiBenbHUIA KomiTeT
30cepeamBca Ha OLiHLi BEIMKUX A0BrOCTPOKOBUX
NPOEKTIB, 30Kpema:

1. 3amiHa BiKOH B 6yauHKy. KomiTeT wwyKaBs
HaZiMHMX KOMEPUiMHMX NigPAAHUKIB Ta NpoCuUB
HaZaTM KowTopuc npoekty. Ha uybomy etani
3ibpaHo ABi  AoCTOBipHi Mpono3uuii. [HwWoto
YaCTUHOI MNPOEKTY € AOCNIAMXKEHHS MOMKINBUX
BapiaHTiB iHAHCYBaHHA, BKAKOYAlOYM FPaHTU Ta
CNoHcopiB, Wob MiHiMi3yBaTU HaBaHTaXKEHHA Ha
6roaxeT YOKL.

2. lMo4vanoca nNNaHyBaHHA PEKOHCTPYKLUII AeLlo
3acTapinoro npumileHHa Fanepei im. 0. YepHuka.
Mig yac No4aTKOBOI OLiHKKN BYN0O BM3HAYEHO, WO
HeobXiAHO YCYHYTU MOKMBI NPOTIKAHHA Aaxy Ta
npobnemn 3 KOHAEHCAaTOM Yy  CUCTeMI
OXONOAKEHHA. Y TOM e 4ac, BuULLE3a3Ha4eHi
npobaemn He 3aBaxKatoTb 3pOOUTU HAW NepLuni
KPOK A0 3MiHW CBITUNbHUKIB Ha Binbll ePpeKTUBHE

ceiThopiogHe OCBIT/IEHHA. PeKoHCcTpyKuiA
npunernoi  KyxHi  3HaxoguMTbCcA  Ha  CcTagii
naaHyBaHHA.

3. OgHa 3 12-TOHHMX YCTAHOBOK OXO0JIOAXEHHA Ta
obirpisy Ha aaxy lonosHoi 3ani im. b. 3axapyyka
3namanaca i 6yna BuBedeHa 3 eKcnayaTauii
PEMOHTHOI  KOMMAHIEH. Komiter  nouas
NAaHyBaTU Ta peanisyBaTu ii 3amiHy. Kpim TOrO,
nicia KOHCYbTal,ii 3 06C/1yroByo4Y00 KOMNAHIEH,
ApisHannca, wo VYOKL mae 36inbwntn cBoi
MOX/IMBOCTI  OXONOAMKEHHA  MOBITPA, W06
niaTpumyBaTM BUTigHY TemnepaTtypy nig 4ac
3ax0AiB Yy CNEKOTHI gHi.

Komitet 3 mapKeTuHry

KomiteT 3 MapKeTuHry niaTpMmye BCi 3axogum
YOKL, wnaAaxom nNigroToBKM  MApPKETMHIOBUX
maTepianis. KomiteT npocysae Bci nogii B
COLiaNbHUX MepeXKax, roTye Ta PO3NOBCHAXKYE
LLLOTUXKHEBY €NEeKTPOHHY rasety, AKa
30CcepeaKyeTbCA Ha NOWMUpPeEHHI iHpopmauii npo
noAii B LleHTpi, Moro nporpamax, a TakoxK nogiax
Ta HOBMHAX iHWMX opraHisauin y ®inagenbdii Ta
OKONML,.



Program Committee

The Program Committee kept busy all year. With
the start of the UECC new season, russia’s war
against Ukraine still rages on. The UECC together
with many other organizations held many
fundraising events throughout the year to show
their support of Ukraine and newly arrived
Ukrainians.

e August 24 — Annual Ukrainian Independence
Day, coordinated by the Philadelphia
Hromadsky Komitet. This year’s event included
guest speaker Trudy Rubin, an Award-Winning
Journalist for the Philadelphia Inquirer.

e September 14 — “Meet and Greet” sponsored
by the UECC Board of Directors. Members of
the UECC Programs and Organizations, as well
as various members of the Ukrainian
community, were invited to meet with our new
Executive Director, Volodymyr Kravtsov.

® October 8 — A meeting with the mayor of
Kherson was organized jointly by the UECC and
the Ukrainian Congress Committee of America
(ucca).

e October 22 — “WedU”. The UECC sponsored
this event to provide newly arrived Ukrainians
with assistance and up-to-date information
regarding the various resources available to
them from varied industries, legal services,
financial institutions, and health services.

® October 30 — UECC Annual Meeting. After the
meeting, a thank you celebration was held in
honor of our current UECC Board President,
Natalie Firko. The members of the Board
thanked Mrs. Firko for her many years of
service, hard work, and dedication to the UECC.

e November 5 —The UECC, together with Branch
#10 of UNWLA (Ukrainian National Women's
League of America) Philadelphia Regional
Council, hosted a “Master Class in the Art of
Didukhy Making”. This fundraiser was
earmarked to help a wounded Ukrainian
soldier, Anton, obtain a prosthetic arm.

MporpamoBsuii Komitet

MporpamoBMii  KOMITET  TAXKKO  MpaLtoBaB
BMNPOAOBX ULbOrO POKY. 3 NOYaTKOM HOBOrO
¢diHaHcoBoro poKy YOKL, arpecia pocii npotu
YKpaiHn Bce we TpuBae. YOKL, pasom 3
YUCNEHHMMW OpraHi3auiasmn, MNPOTAFOM POKY
nposoAannun 6arato 3axoAis 3i 36opy KOWTIB, 10O
NPOAEMOHCTPYBATU CBOK MiATPMMKY YKpaiHi Ta
HOBOMPUBYAUM YKpaiTHUAM.

® 24 cepnHA — [eHb He3sanexKHoCTi YKpaiHu,
KoopauHatop — [poOmaacbkuii  KomiTteT
®inapenvoii. LboropiyHuit 3axig BKAOYAB
3anpoweHoro npomosua  Tpyai  Py6iH,
naypeaTy Haropog, XypHanicta Philadelphia
Inquirer.

® 14 BepecHA — «3HANOMCTBO Ta MPMUBITAHHA»
opraHizoBaHe Pagoto aupektopis  YOKL.
MpepcTaBHUKM Nporpam Ta opraHisauin YOKLU,
a TAKOX YNEHW YKpaiHCbKOI rpomaan 6ynm
3anpoLeHi 3yCcTpiTMCA 3  HaWMm HOBUM
BMKOHAaBYMM JAupeKTopom - Bonogummpom
Kpasuosum.

® 8 KOBTHA — BigbynacAa 3ycTpiy 3 Mepom
XepcoHa opraHizoBaHa u4neHamm YOKLU, Ta
YKpaiHCbKOro KoHrpecosoro Komitety
Amepukmn (YKKA).

® 22 :koBTHA — «We4U». Lo nopaito opraHisyBas
YOKLU, wo6 Hagatv HoBonpubyanm ykpaiHuam
OOMOMOry Ta aKTyalbHy iHGOpPMaLi0 LWoAo
Pi3HOMAHITHMX pecypciB, AOCTYMHUX M Yy
Pi3HMX  ranysax, PUANYHUX  CayXKbax,
¢diHaHCOBMX yCcTaHOBAxX Ta CAyXbax OXOPOHMU
3/10p0B’A.

® 30 »KoBTHA — PiuHi 36opu YOKU,. Micna 3ycTpivi
Bigbynoca cBATO MOASKM HA YecTb HALOro
HUHiWHbOro lpe3naeHTa Paau AgupekTopis
YOKU, Hartankm ®ipko. YneHn npaBniHHA
nogAkyBanu Hatanii 3a 6araTopidHy cnyxby,
Hanoneraney npauto Ta BigaaHicte YOKLL.

o 5 aucronaga—YOKLU cninbHo 3 10-nm Bigainom
Cotosy YKpaiHOK AmepuKmn (CYA)
®inapenbdincoKoi Okpyru BinbyBCA
«MalicTep-Knac 3 MuUCTeuTBa BUIOTOBJIEHHA
Aaiayxis». Llen 36ip KowTis 6yB cnpAamoBaHui



e December 10 — UECC Annual Christmas Bazaar
and Food Fest.

e December 15 — “Buche de-Noel Master Class”
presented by the UECC.

e January 22 — The UECC, together with Branch
128 of UNWLA Philadelphia Regional Council,
hosted our customary Schedriy Vechir.

e February 4 — A Cheesesteak Fundraiser was
organized by the UECC

® February 12 — The UECC, together with the
Soloveyky Children’s Choir and its performing
group from the Ukrainian Institute of Music
and Art coordinated a Benefit Concert, with
proceeds being earmarked for humanitarian
aid efforts in Ukraine.

® February 18 — “Zapusty”. The UECC organized
a friendly social evening marking the beginning
of Lent.

® February 24 —The UECC invited the community
to their “Stand with Ukraine Vigil — One Year of
War.”

® March 18 —The UECC together with Branch #10
of the UNWLA hosted a “Master Class in the Art
of Baking and Decorating Easter Paska.”

e April 1 — UECC Annual Easter Bazaar.

e April 2 — The UECC and the Yazykata Dzhezva
theater group presented a performance
honoring those who are fighting in the War in
Ukraine.

e April 29 — Varenyky sale sponsored by the
UECC.

e May 19 — Vyshyvanka Day and Fashion Show
presented by the UECC.

Financial report

Income: The UECC saw decreases in income
categories related to donations. Unusually large
donations, including bequests, in the previous year
account for part of this almost $150,000 decrease.
Russian aggression in Ukraine made an impact on

e 29

Ha Te, wWob6 AONOMOrTM  YyKpaiHCbKOMY
CONAAaToOBi AHTOHY OTPMMATU NPOTE3 PYKMU.

e 10 rpyaHa — UlopiyHnii pisgsaHnii 6asap Ta

dectmBansb i YOKLL.

e 15 rpyaHa — «Maictep-knac Buche de-Noel»

Big YOKL.

® 22 ciyHa — LUeHTp cninbHo 3 128-um Bigainom

CYA ®inapgenvdiicbkoi  Okpyru
TpaauuiiHuii Leapuin Beuip.

nposenu

® 4 notoro — YOKLU, opraHisyBas 36ip KowTiB y

dopMi Npoaaxky CUPHUX CTEMKIB.

e 12 nwtoro — YOKL, pa3zom 3 AUTAYMM XOpPOM

«ConoBerkn» Ta iXHbOK  BMKOHABCbKOMO
rpynoto 3 YKpaiHcbKoro IHcTuTyTy My3unkn Ta
MwucTeuTBa opraHisyeanm 6naroginHum
KOHLLePT, KOLWTK Big, AKoro bynm cnpamoBaHi Ha
rymaHiTapHy gonomory B YKpaiHi.

e 18 nwtoro — «3anyctu». UeHTp opraHisysas

APYXKHIN CBITCbKMM BeYip 3 HArogu MOYaTKy
Benukoro nocry.

e 24 notoro — YOKU, 3anpocus rpomagy Ha 3axig,

«Monntea 3a YKpaiHy — OguH piK BiliHWY.

e 18 6epesHa — YOKL, cninbHo 3 10-um Bigainom

CYA ®inapenvdiicbkoi  OKpyrn nposenu
«Malictep-Knac 3 mucteuTBa BMMNIKAHHA Ta
AEKOpPYBaHHA BE/IMKOAHbOI NAaCKM».

o 1 kBiTHA — LLlopiuHnit BennkoaHin 6asap YOKLL.

® 2 kBiTHA—YOKL, Ta TeaTpanbHa rpyna «A3ukKaTta

[)Ke3Ba» MOKas3aaAM BUCTaBy Ha
YYaCHWUKIB BiMHM B YKpaiHi.

4ecCTb

KBiTHA — Po3npogar
niatpumekn YOKLL.

BapeHuKiB 3a

e 19 TpaBHA — [leHb BULUMBAHKM Ta NOKa3 MO

Big YOKLU.

®diHaHcOBUM 3BIT

Doxoau: YOKL cnoctepiras 3meHLeHHA 40X0A4iB
Yy KaTeropiax MoOB’A3aHMX i3 MNOXepTBamM.
Hap3suuyaiHO BeNUKi MOXKEPTBM MUHYJIOTO POKY,
BK/AKOYAOYM  CMAAWMHY, CKAagaloTb  3HAYHY
YaCTUHY Bif, 3MeHLWeHHA Maike Ha $150,000



the financial statistics last year as donors were in
favor of donating to Ukrainian-oriented
organizations after mass-media reports. These
extraordinary donations created a challenging
benchmark for us to match. We are also starting to
experience donor fatigue as donations from
institutions and organizations are down. However,
the UECC continues to be grateful for the Ukrainian
Selfreliance FCU’s continuing support of the UECC.
An $84,000 Welcome US grant for the Ukrainian
Information Bureau (UIB) helped increase
revenues, but can only be used to support costs
related to the UIB program.

Cultural revenues were significantly up due to the
return of Schedryj Vechir and successful Bazaars.
Fundraising revenue was down primarily due to
special events and trips during the previous year
that did not take place this year.

Building revenues are slightly lower than in the
previous year. For example, due to licensing issues,
MileStone Academy could not continue its
business. The Academy’s leadership decided not to
extend a rental agreement with UECC. Annual
renters were catching up on payments due to
COVID. One-time rentals are up as more people
look at the UECC for their events.

Finally, investment revenues are higher as the
market and interest rates are climbing.

Expenses: As operations ramp up from the close of
COVID, our expenses also continue to rise. This,
coupled with increased costs that we are all seeing
in our wallets, results in higher levels of expenses
across the board.

Increased office expenses are related to increased
costs for accounting as well as the legal work
needed to acquire a liquor license for the UECC.
Also, current liability insurance rates are also
climbing higher than expected.

Salary increases were anticipated with higher
wages needed to attract and retain employees.
Part of this salary increase was the addition of a
staffer for the UIB office, which is covered by the
Welcome US grant.
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Lboro poky. PocilicbKa arpecis B YKpaiHi BRAKHyANa
Ha iHAHCOBY CTAaTUCTUKY B MMUHYAOMY POL,
OCKi/IbKM MicnsA nosigomneHb y 3acobax macoBoi

iHbopmauii  »KepTBOAaBLi OXxo4ye  BHOCKMAM
NOXEepPTBM  YKPAIHCbKMM  opradisauiam. L
Hag3BWYaAlMHI  NOMKEpPTBM CTBOPMAM JAA  Hac

CKNAAHUA KOHTPONbHWUIM MNOKa3HWK. Mu Takox
NOYMHAEMO BiguyBaTM BTOMY A06POAITB , OCKINbKU
NOXepTBM  Big,  YCTaHOB Ta  OpraHisauin
3MmeHwytoTbcA. Mpote YOKLU, npoposxye 6yTtn
BAAYHMM 32 NOCTIMHY NiATPUMKY YKpPaiHCbKOI
depepancHoi Kpeautosoi Koonepatusu
«Camonomiu». T'paHT Bia Welcome.US y po3mipi
$84,000 ana CTBOPEHHSA YKpaiHCbKoro
IHpopmauiiHoro Bropo (YIB) aonomir 36inbwnTh
[0X04MN, ane MoXKe ByTU BUKOPUCTAHUI nnwwe ans
NiATPMMKKM BUTPAT, NOB’A3aHNX 3 NPOrpamotio.

KynbTypHi pgoxoguM 3HaA4yHO 3pOCAM  3aBAAKMU
nosepHeHHo «lleaporo sevopa» Ta ycriWHUM
«bazapam». [loxia Big 360py KOWTiB 3MeHLWKUBCA
Hacamnepep Yepes cnewiasibHi 3axo4m Ta Noi3aKkm
MWHYJIOrO POKY, AKi He Biabyaunca uboro poky.

Joxoaun Bif, BUKOPUCTaHHS BYAiBAI TPOXU HUMXKUI,
Hi’)K Yy nonepegHboMmy poui. [na npuknaay,
MileStone Academy He morna npoAOBXKYBaTH
CBOIO AiANbHICTb Yepe3 npobnemu 3 niueHsieto.
Tomy, KepiBHMUTBO aKagemii BupiWKMNO He
noHoBAtOBaTM Aorosip opeHan 3 YOKU. IHwi
NOCTiMHI opeHAapi noyanu nosBepTaTUCb A0
3BMYaAMHOI OpPeHAHOI NAaTUM nicns 3aBeplleHHsA
naHgemii COVID. HagxoaxeHHA Big ogHOpPa3oBoi
OpeHAM 3poCTatoTb, OCKiIbKM Bce binblie noaen
po3rnagatotb YOKL, Ak micue npoBeaeHHs CBOIX
3axoaiB.

B KiHLUi, AOoX0AM Bif, iHBECTUL,i BULLi, TaK AK PUHOK
i NPOLLEHTHI CTaBKM 3pOCTaOTh.

BuTtpatu: No mipi TOro AK MM HapoLLYEMO Hally
OIANbHICTb nicna 3asepweHHA naHgemii COVID,
HaLi BUTPATU TaKOX NPOAOBXKYIOTb 3pocTaTu. Le,
Yy NOEAHAHHI 3i 36inbWEHHAM BUTPAT, AKIi MW BCi
6auMmMo B HAWMKX ramaHusax, NpPuU3BOAUTbL A0
NiABULEHHA PiBHA BUTPAT y BCiX chepax.

36inbWeHHA BUTPAT Ha YTPUMAHHA KaHuenapii
nos’asaHe  3i  36inbWeHHAM  BUTPAT  Ha
byxrantepito, a TaKOX Ha HOPUAMYHI MNOCAYyrN,
HeoOXiaHI AnA oTpMMaHHS NiueHsii Ha npoaax



Building management expenses are up, but we
anticipate the capitalization of about $53,000 in
capital improvements.

As the UECC continues to do larger or additional
fundraisers, an increase in fundraising expenses is
not unexpected.

Where does the UECC spend its money?

Salaries are the highest part of the UECC expenses.
Attracting and retaining employees is a high
priority and money well spent. Without our
employees, we would not have our Center.

Office expenses are needed to keep the UECC
running. The Office is the backbone of our Center.

If the UECC wants to raise funds, we need to
embrace the old adage — you need to spend money
to make money. It takes money to put on the
fundraisers, so this should be an accepted expense.

Finally, adding on to the “spend money to make
money”, the investments in maintaining and
improving the UECC will pay dividends for our
members, renters and our future.

How does the UECC cover these expenses?

The UECC uses the revenues from the building to
primarily support the costs of running the Center.
Next, donations are used, and to a lesser extent,
the income generated by our cultural programs is
used. The good news here is that the Center did not
need to tap into any of its surplus to cover this
year’s expenses.
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ankoronbHux Hanois B YOKL,. Kpim Toro, noTouHi
CTaBKW CTPaxyBaHHA BiANOBIAANbHOCTI TAKOX
3pocn binblie HiX odikyBasnocs. 36inblUeHHSA
3apobiTHOT nnatu 6yno nepeabaveHe, OCKiNbKU
6inbWwi CcTaBKM NOTPIOHI AN NPUTATHEHHA Ta
YTPUMaHHA npauiBHUKIB. YacTKoBO 36inblUeHHA
3apobiTHOI nnatM  nos’asaHe 3 Hallmom
npauisHMka B oodic YIb, AKMI yTpuUMyeTbcAa 3a
paxyHoK rpaHTy Big Welcome US.

BuTpaTtu Ha ynpasniHHA Byaisneto 3pocaun, ane mu
OYiKyEMO KaniTaniszauito npmbamnsHo $53,000 Ha
KaniTasibHi NOKpaLleHHA.

YOKL, npoaoB}Kye NpoBOAUTU MacWwTabHiwi abo
AOAATKOBI KamnaHii no 36opy KowTiB, TOMYy
36iNblUeHHA BUTPAT Ha TakKy AiAnbHicTb 6yno
nepeabayeHo.

Kyou YOKL sumpa4ae kowmu?

3apobiTHa nnaTa € HalbinbLWO YaCTUHO BUTPAT
YOKL,. MputArHeHHa i yTpMMmaHHA NpaLiBHUKIB €
npiopuUTETHUM 3aBOaHHAM. bes HaLwmx
npauiBHUKIB MM 6 He manum Haworo UeHTpy.
BuTpatm Ha  KaHuenaApito  HeobXxigHi  ans
3abe3neyeHHs 6e3nepepBHOi pobotn YOKLL.
KaHuenapia - e oCHOBa HALOro LeHTpy.

Akwo YOKLL xoue 36MpaTh KOWTK, HAM NOTPIBHO
NPUNHATK CTapy NPUKa3Ky: «NOTPiOHO BUTpaYaTu
rpouwi, wWo6 3apobnaTtu rpowi». [Ans 36opy KowTiB
NoTPibHi rpoli, TOMy MW NOBUHHI MaTK LEe Ha
yBasi.

B KiHUi, A0 BMCNOBY «BUTpPayaTWM rpouli, Lo6
3ap0ob/1ATH rpoLLi», BApTO A04aTW, WO iHBECTULLT B
YTPMMaHHA Ta nokpaweHHAa YOKLU, npuHece
OMBIAEHAM HAWKMM  4YneHam, opeHJapAm Ta
HawoMy ManbyTHboMYy.

Ak YOKLU nokpusae uyi sumpamu?

Butpatn Ha yTtpumaHHAa YOKL, noKpusaroTbcA
3pebinbworo npubyTKom Big, BXKUTKY Oyaisni.
HacTynHUMM BUKOPUCTOBYIOTbCA MNOXKEpPTBMU, |
MEHLLUOK MipOK — 40X04M, OTPUMAHI Bif, HalIMX
KYAbTYPHUX Nporpam. XopoLla HOBMHA MONATaE B
Tomy, wo LUeHTpy He noTpibHO 6yno
BMKOPUCTOBYBATU  HAA/IMLIOK ANA  NOKPUTTA
LbOropiYHUX BUTPAT.



UECC Sources of FY 2023 Income
as a percentage of the total expenses

Income Comparison FY2022 and FY2023

B Fiscal 2023 M Fiscal 2022

Investments /
Miscellaneous

Fundraising

Donations

Cultural

Building

400




Expenses FY2022 and FY2023
[ Fiscal 2023 @ Fiscal 2022

Office Expenses

Fundraising /
Cultural Events

Building
Management

Salaries

Where does the UECC spend its money in FY 20237?




UKRAINIAN EDUCATIONAL AND CULTURAL CENTER
COMBINING SCHEDULE OF FINANICAL POSITION BY FUND
JUNE 30, 2023 (AUDITED)

Ukrainian
American Ukrainian
Senior Ukrainian Learning
Citizens Heritage Ukrainian Center for
UECC Association School Library Children Eliminations Total
ASSETS
Current Assets:
Cash and eash equivalents 3 1,256,351 8 15,096 § 511,996 § 39,358 - $ 350,081 § - 5 2,172,922
Investments 27,007 - - - - - 27,007
Accounts receivable ) 25,139 - 257,026 - 39,000 - 321,165
Other asset 605,232 - - - - (609,232) -
Total current assets 1,917,769 . 15,096 769,022 39,358 389,081 (609,233) 2,521,094
Property and equipment 3,028,821 - 6,088 - 19,177 B 3,054,086
Less accumulated depreciation 2,315,812 “ 3,534 - 746 " 2,320.092
713,008 - 2,554 - 18431 - 733,994
Other assets; .
Cash - restricted 82,149 - - - - - 82,149
§ 2712927 & 15,096 § 171,596 § . 39358 § 407512 §  (609,232) § 3,337,237
LIABILITIES AND NET ASSETS
Current Liabilities:
Accounts payable and acorued $ 28,709 % - 3 4215 % 1,562 § 19,783 % - 3 54,269
Deferred revenue 19,985 - - - - - 19,995
Security deposits 3,770 - - - - - 3,770
Other liabilities 143,085 26,188 31,275 43431 365,243 (609,232) -
Tetal cumment liabilities 195,569 26,188 35,490 44,993 385,026 (609,232} 78,034
th.Asse'ls:
‘Without donor restrictions
Undesignated 2,435,209 (11,092) 736,086 (5,633) 22,486 - 3,177,054
With donor restrictions ’
Purpose and time restrictions 82,149 - S - .- - 82,149
2,517,358 (11,092) 736,086 . (5,635) 22,486 - 3,259.203
g 2,752,927 § 15006 § 771,576 % 39,358 % 407,512 % (609,232} '$ 3,337,237

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the financial statements.
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UKRAINIAN EDUCATIONAL AND CULTURAL CENTER
COMBINING SCHEDULE OF ACTIVITIES BY FUND
YEAR ENDED JUNE 30, 2023 (AUDITED)

Ukrainian
American Ukrainian
Senior Ukrainian Learning -
Citzens Heritape Ukrainian Center for
UECC Association School Library Children Efiminations Total
Support and revenus:
Contributions $ 197,036 % 6,000 % 25,119 & 5,225 % 53,299 § - 286,679
Dues and memberships - 3,651 - 1,050 - - 4,701
Grants 54,550 - - 2,000 122,694 - 179,244
United Way 2,119 - - - - - 2,718
Rental income 307,867 - - - - (87,429) 220,438
Educationul program service revenue " 110,166 17,580 639,553 4,775 770,654 - 1,542,728
Invesiment income ' 5,970 7 7,253 655 219 o= 14,104
Unrealized gain on investmerits 2,268 - - - - - 2,268
Pundraising income 44,843 - . " - - - 44,843
Other miscellaneous income - 49 1,050 44 2,874 - 4,017
Net assets released from restrictions - - . - - - - -
Total support and revenue 725,419 27,287 . 672,975 13,749 949,740 {87,429) 2,301,741
Expenses
Program services expense
Educational and cultural programs 249,849 23,330 256,179 5,761 785,501 - 1,320,670
Social services 85,710 2,163 - - - - 87,873
Informational services 54,818 - - - " " 54,815
Total program expenses 390,374 25,543 256,179 5,761 785,501 - 1,463,158
Support seryices expenses )
Administration : 208,702 2,780 57,200 11,071 90,749 (87,429 283,773
Fundraising 48,363 21 582 - 2,043 - 51,009
Total support services expense 257,065 2,801 58,482 11,071 S 92792 (87,429) 334,782
Total expenses 647 439 28,344 314,661 16,832 878,293 {87,429} 1,798,140
Change in net assets 77,980 (157 358,314 (3,083) 71,447 - 503,601
Met assets, beginning of year 2,439 378 (10,035) 70,772 (2,552) (48,961) - 2,755,602
Met assets, end of vear § 2517358 (11,092) % 736,086 § (5,635) 3 22,486 3 - 3,259,203

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the financial statements,
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UKRAINTIAN EDUCATIONAL AND CULTURAL CENTER
COMBINING SCHEDULE OF FUNCTIONAL EXPENSES BY FUND
YEAR ENDED JUNE 30, 2023 (AUDITED)

Ukrainian
American Ukrainian
Senior Uksainian . Leaming
Citizens Heritage Ukrainian Center for
UECC Association School Library Children Eliminations 2023
Program services
Educational and cultural programs ‘
Depreciation 3 18,774 % 2713 % 1,089 % CL089 % 5448 & . - 3 26,673
Program expenses 40,306 22,818 68,569 3,441 85,436 " . 220,570
Payroll 113,003 . - 159,149 - 624,588 - 896,740
Repairs and maintsnance 37,737 - B 75 9,449 - 47,261
Matura expenses - - 7,223 - - - 7,223
Payrol! taxes 9,190 - 20,028 - 54,800 - 84,018
Thilities . 30,839 289 121 1,156 5,780 - 38,185
Total ¢ducational and - :
cultural programs 249,849 23,389 256,179 5,761 785,501 - 1,320,670
Social services : ‘ .
Payroll . 42,376 - - - - - 42,376
Payroll taxes 3,836 - - - - - 3,836
Meeting expenses 1,131 ' 2,163 - - - - 3,294
Depreciation 26,717 - - - - - 26,717
Program expenses 11,650 - - - - - 11,650
Total social services 85,710 2,163 - - ' - - §7.873
Informational services
Radio advertising ) 20,290 - - - - - 20,290
‘Web page fees 832 - - - - - 832
Telephons : 6,978 - - - - - 6,578
Depreciation 26,715 - - - - - 26,715
Total informational services 54 815 - - - - - 54,815
Total program services 350,374 25,543 256,179 5,761 785,501 - 1,463,358
Support services
Administration _
Bayroll 90,260 930 5,064 7,750 18,759 - 142,763
Payroll taxes 7,265 ) 75 564 659 - - 8,563
Insurance 35,603 - - - - o - 35,603
Office expense 18,819 .- 10,166 - 2,303 - 31,288
Professional fecs 36,196 - - - - - 36,196
Miscellaneous : - - : 160 352 i3 - 625
. Utilities : 20,559 247 2,020 9285 4,924 - 28,735
Usage fees - 1,528 39,526 1,325 44,650 (87,429) -
Tota] adminisﬁaﬁon 208,702 2,780 57,900 11,071 90,749 (87,429) 283,773
Fundraising
Payrell 799 - - - - - . 799
Payroll taxes 71 - - - - “ 71
Office expense 47,493 21 582 - 2,043 - 50,139
Taotal fundraising 48,363 21 582 - 2,043 - . 51,009
Total support services 257,065 2,801 58,482 11,073 92,792 (87,429 134782
-Total expenses % 647,439 % 28344 % 314661 % 16832 § 878263 3 (87,429) 3 1,798,140

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the financial statements.
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Ukrainian Information Bureau

The Ukrainian Information Bureau (UIB) of UECC,
established to facilitate support for newly arrived
Ukrainians and their sponsors in the Philadelphia
metropolitan area through the Uniting for Ukraine
(U4U) program, is a vital resource hub. UIB offers
guidance to newcomers navigating the U4U
program, provides resources to potential sponsors
and beneficiaries, and fosters connections within
the Ukrainian-American community in
Philadelphia. In just over half a year of operation,
UIB has already significantly impacted hundreds of
Ukrainians and their sponsors, assisting them with
the application for benefits and Social Security
numbers, employment, and more. It plays a crucial
role in seamlessly integrating Ukrainian
newcomers into the community and supporting
their initial experiences in the United States.

Direct help was provided to over 100 beneficiaries
(newcomers) and 87 sponsors. While indirect help
was provided through social media to 800
individuals through UIB Telegram channel; to 84
Telegram subscribers; to 137 Instagram followers;
and 212 Facebook followers.

WedU
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YKpaiHcbKe iHpopmauiiiHe 6topo

YKpaiHcbke iHPopmauitHe 6topo (YIE) YOKLU,
CTBOpeHe Ana  NiATPUMKM  HOBOMPUOYAMX
YKPAiHLUiB Ta iXHIX CNOHCOPIB y OKOAMUAX MicTa
dinagensvoii, 3a CNPUAHHA nporpamm
«EnHanmoca 3apaaun Ykpainm» (U4U), i Bigirpae
pPO/b XUTTEBO Ba*KAMBOro LEHTPY pecypcis. YIb
NPOMNOHYE nNopaauM ANa HOBOMNPUOYAMX LWOAO
nporpamn U4U, Hagae pecypcu NOTEHUIiAHUM
cnoHcopam i beHediuyiapam, a TaKoXK NiATPUMYE
3B’A3KM B YKPAIHCbKO-aMepPUKaHCbKIN rpomagi
®inapenbdii. 3a Tpoxm Oinbwe HiX NiBPOKY
poboTn 6lOpO BXKe CYTTEBO BMAMHYAO HA COTHI
YKPAIHLUiB Ta IXHIX CNOHCOPIB, AONOMaralum im
noaaTn 3afABKM Ha OTPMMAHHA NiNbr Ta HOMeEpIB
COLLiaNbHOrO CTpaxyBaHHA, MpaLeBaallTyBaTUCD,
Towo. blopo BiAirpae BUpiWanbHy ponab y Nerkin
iHTerpaujii HoBonpubyanx yKpaiHWiB y CNiNbHOTY
Ta nigTpumui iX nepwmx Kpokis y CnonayvyeHux
LWTaTax».

besnocepeaHto AOMOMOry BXe OTPMMANM NOHaS,
100 6eHediuiapiB (HoBauKiB) Ta 87 crnoHcopis.
HenpAama ponomora HagaHa 4epes3 coLuia/bHi
mepexi ans 800 ocib gocarHyto yepes Telegram-
KaHan YIB; ana 84 nignucHunku Telegram; ana 137
nianmMcHuKiB B Instagram; i ana 212 nignncHuKIiB y
Facebook.

IHPOPMaLIMHWA pecypc ANa HOBONPHEYIMX
ykpalHUuie no nporpami U4U Ta cnoHcopis.

Information resource for
Ukrainian new:

s and U4U

YKPAIHCBKE IHOOPMALIIMHE BIOPO

UKRAINIAN INFORMATION BUREAU




UECC Programs
Ukrainian Heritage School (UHS)

UHS Statistics

Due to the increased demand
for registrations this school
year, mainly because of the
influx of students arriving
from Ukraine, and considering

the space constraints in

classrooms mandated by the UECC Fire Safety
Rules, UHS had to create additional groupings in
specific grades to avoid denying admission to some
applicants. This measure was essential to
accommodate the increased demand for
registrations and ensure that no students were
turned away.

In September, there were 423 registered students,
with 99 being new to UHS. This broke down to 304
families, with 70 being new. While in December
that number jumped to 469 registered students (or
347 families), with 150 being new students.

Total number of teachers at the beginning of the
year: 32

Total number of teacher assistants: 25

Teacher substitutes: 1

Hallway monitor/volunteers: 2

Total number of graduating students: 19

Total number of graduates completing Matura: 19

Total number of graduates participating in the
Manor Program (college credit): 12

Highlights from the UHS Board of Directors

In 2022-2023, the UHS program experienced a
significant increase in student and family
enrollment and an increase in the number of
teachers, assistants, and administrative support
staff.

There were three major changes that the Board
agreed to and voted upon during the year were as
follows: 1. establish a bookkeeper/accountant
position as a part-time paid position, 2. establish a
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Mporpamu YOKLUeHTpy
Hawa YKpaiHcbKa PigHa Wkona (HYPLLU)

Cratuctuka HYPLL

Yepes 36inblleHHA NONUTY Ha PEECTPAL,0 LbOro
HaBYaNbHOrO POKY, B OCHOBHOMY Yepes3 Npunaus
CTYAEHTIB 3 YKpPaiHK, i 3 ypaxyBaHHAM 0bMeXKeHb
WoAo NpOCTOpYy B KAacax, BCTAaHOB/EHOro
npasmMnamm noxexHoi 6esnekn YOKL, HYPLU
[,0BeNoCb CTBOPUTU A0AATKOBI rpynu BignoBigHUX
Knacie, Wob6 He BiAMOBAATU B NPUAOMI AESKUM
3aABHMKam. CTBOpEeHHA  A0A4aTKOBMX  rpyn
3abe3neunno nNpuiMom MmaixKe BCiX Oarkatoumx
CTYAEHTIB.

Y BepecHi, y Hac byno 423 3apeecTpoBaHUX
CTyAeHTa, 3 AKux 99 6yam Hosumum B HYPLL.
3aranom 304 poguHn, 3 Aknx 70 € HoBumun. Ta BXKe
y FTPYAHI Ue yncno 3pocao Ao 469 sapeectpoBaHux
cTypeHTiB (abo 347 poauH), 3 Aknx 150 € HoBMMMN.

3aranbHa KiNbKiCTb BUMTENIB HA NOYATKY POKY: 32
3arasibHa KifIbKiCTb acUCTeHTIB BUMTENiB: 25
3amiCHUKM BUnTENA: 1

BonoHTepu-yeprosi (no Kopnaopax): 2

3aranbHa KinbKiCTb BUNYCKHUKIB: 19

3aranbHa KiNbKiCTb BUMYCKHUKIB, AKi 3aBepLUNIN
matypy: 19

3aranbHa KinbKiCTb BUNYCKHUKIB, AKi B3AAM y4acTb
y nporpami Big Manor College (KoneaHui
Kpeau): 12

OcHOBHi nigcymkn pobotu Pagu pupekrtopis
HYPLU

Y 2022-2023 HasyanbHOomy poui HYPLU
BiA3Hauynnacb 3HAYHMM 3POCTAHHAM KiNbKOCTI

CTYOEHTIB, a TakoX 36inblEeHHAM KiNbKoCTi
BUMTENIB, MNOMIYHUKIB Ta afMIHICTPAaTUBHOrO
nepcoHany.

OCHOBHiI 3MiHU, WOA0 AKMX Paga gocAarna sroau i
3aTBepAuna NPOTArOM POKy, bynn Takumu: 1)
CTBOpeHHA no3uuji byxrantepa fAK NOroAvHHO-
onnavyyBaHoOi nocaau; 2) 3anpoBafrKeHHA HOBOI
NOrogMHHO-oNAa4YyBaHOI nocagu crneuianicta 3



new part-time paid information technology
specialist position, and 3. acquire and implement a
new registration system (ProCare)

September highlights include: approving the
creation of a paid position and hiring a qualified
accountant responsible for essential bookkeeping
duties at UHS; reviewing and approving the Manor
Credit Program; and seeking financial assistance to
cover tuition fees for newly arrived families in need
due to the ongoing military aggression against
Ukraine.

In October the Board approved a 10 percent
increase in teacher pay. Also in this month, the UHS
Annual Meeting took place on October 22, 2022.

In December the Board conducted a review of the
Assistant Principal's responsibilities for lower
grades. The Board approved the split between
technical and educational process responsibilities.

There were several highlights in January. The Board
interviewed two candidates for the position of
Assistant Principal for grades K-7 which would start
in August 2022. Additionally, the Board approved
the parent survey developed by Dr. Roxanna
Senyshyn to gather feedback from UHS parents
regarding their children’s school experiences and
suggestions for enhancing the educational process.
Also, the Executive Board applied for a grant from
the Ukrainian Community Foundation of
Philadelphia to meet the increasing financial needs
of the UHS operations due to the increase in
student enrollment, especially newcomer students
from Ukraine due to the war.

Then, in February and March, the parent survey
was administered, receiving a response rate of
approximately 32 percent (113 responses). Also,
the Board approved the creation of a new
administrative position, information technology
(IT) specialist, a necessary step to address the
growing demands of the registration process and
other related IT tasks at UHS. Finally, the Board
explored options for acquiring and implementing a
user-friendly and efficient registration system to
replace the old one.

In April and May, the UHS received approval for the
grant application from the Ukrainian Community
Foundation of Philadelphia and was awarded a
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iHbopMaLiMHUX TexHonorin; i 3) npuabaHHs Ta
BMNPOBAaAKEHHA HOBOI CUCTEMW peecTpauii Ta
JOKYMeHTaL,ii HaB4asnbHoro npouecy (ProCare).

Miacymkn 3a BepeceHb BKAOYAOTb MNPUUAHATTA
pilleHHA W00 CTBOPEHHA ONNaYyBaHOI Nocaam Ta
HaMHATTA Ha pob0oTy KBanidikoBaHOro byxrantepa,
BiiNOBiAA/NbHOrO 33 OCHOBHi 060B'A3KM 3
byxrantepcbkoro o6niky B HYPLU, a Takox
po3rnag Ta 3aTBepA)KeHHs nporpamu Manor
College Credit, Ta 3aiicHeHHA NowWyKy ¢iHAHCOBOT
AONOMOMN ANA MNOKPUTTA ONMATU 33 HaBYaAHHA
HoBOMpPMBYAMX  cimen, AKI  ONUHMAMCA B
CKPYTHOMY CTAHOBWLLI Yepe3 TPMBatoUy BiliCbKOBY
arpecito npoTtu YKpaiHu.

Y }KOBTHi Oy/10 3aTBEPAXKEHO NiABULLEHHA ONNaTH
BUMTENAM Ha 10 BiacoTkis. Bigbynuca wopidHi
360pu HYPLLU 22 xoBTHA 2023 poKy. A y rpygHi,
npoaHanis3oBaHo 060B'A3KM 3aCTyMNHKKa
AMPEKTOpa MONOAWNX KNAciB Ta 3aTBEepPArKEHO
pO3A4iNeHHs TeXHIYHUX 060B'A3KIB Ta 060B'A3KIB 3
HaBYa/IbHO-BMXOBHOTO MpPOLECy.

MigcymKn Ha cidyeHb BKAOYAOTb: NPOBeAEHHA
cnisbecign 3 ABOMA KaHAMAaTamMM Ha nocaay
3aCTyNHUKa Aaupektopa Aana  kKnaac K-7, aki
PO3MoYaTM BMKOHaHHA CBOIX 0060B'A3KIB Yy ceprHi
2022 poKy. 3aTBepAsKeHHsA onuTyBaHHA DaTbKiB,
po3pobneHoro [-pom PoKcaHoto CeHWWMWH, 3
meToto 36opy Biarykis Big 6aTtbkie HYPLU wopo
WKiNbHOro Aoceigy iXHiX AiTeln Ta NpPonosuuin
WoAO MOAIMWEHHA  HABYaAbHOrO  npouecy.
BMKOHaBYMW  KOMITET NOogaB  3asABKY  Ha
¢diHaHCyBaHHA (rpaHT) no YKpaiHCbKoro
FpomaacbKoro doHay Qinapenvdii ana
3abe3neyeHHA 3pocTatoumx ¢iHaHCOBUX NOTPed
HYPLL y 3B'A3Ky 3i 36i/blUEHHAM Ki/IbKOCTi Y4HiB,
0cobnmBo HoBoNpubynux aiteit 3 YKpaiHu yepes
BilHY.

Y notomy Ta 6epesHi niacymkm Taki:  byno
nposeaeHO onuTyBaHHA 6aTbKiB. MpnbansHo 32%
yyacHUKiB Haganu signosigi (113 signosiaen).
3aTBepaeHo CTBOPEHHA HOBOT agMiHICTPaTUBHOI
nocagm, cneuianicta 3 iHpopmaLiMHNUX TEXHONOTIN
(IT), HeobxigHOro KpOKy ANA  BUPILLEHHA
3pOoCTaloynx BMMOT MO Npouecy peecTpauii Ta
iHWKx noB'a3aHmx 3 IT 3aBgaHb HYPLLU. Po3rasHyTto
BapiaHTN NpunabaHHA Ta BNPOBAAKEHHA 3PY4YHOI



grant in the amount of $10,000. The grant aims to
support infrastructure expansion at the Ukrainian
Heritage School, funding the hiring of additional
teachers and support staff to accommodate the
increase in enrollment in the youngest classes due
to the arrival of Ukrainians displaced by the war.
Also, the Board approved purchasing and
implementing the new registration system,
ProCare. Finally, the Board and administration
were informed about the results of the Parent
Survey. An executive summary of the results was
shared and discussed with the UHS principal,
considering ways to implement some
recommendations for the upcoming school year.

Ta ePeKTUBHOI CUCTEMWU peecTpaLii Ana 3amiHu
cTapoi.

MiaCcyMKN Ha KBiTeHb i TpaBeHb OCb Taki: HYPLU
OTPUMana CxXBaNeHHA 3aABKM HA T[PaHT Big
YKpaiHcbkoro pomaacbkoro ®oHay Pinagenboii
Ta oTpMMana rpaHT B cymi $10,000. MeToto Uboro
rpaHTy byna niATPMMKA PO3LWMpPEHHA
iHbpacTpyKTypyn HYPLL, diHaHCYBaHHA NPUNHATTA
0043aTKOBMX BUMTENIB Ta ONOMIXKHOIO NepcoHany
Ana 3abesneyeHHA 6inbWOi KiNbKOCTi y4HIiB Yy
HaMOI0ALWMX KNacax yepes npmbyTTa Tux Aiten,
AKi 6ynn nepeceneHi Yepes BilHy. 3aTBEPAKEHO
npuabaHHA Ta BNPOBALNKEHHA HOBOI CUCTEMU
peecTtpauii, ProCare. Paga Ta agmiHicTpauia 6ynm
npoiHPpopMoBaHi NpPO pe3ynbTaT¥ ONUTYBAHHA
6aTtbKiB. TaKoX, pe3ynbtatv 6ynm obrosopeHi 3
anpektopom  HYPLL,  BKAto4varoum  cnocobu
BNPOBAAKEHHA  OEAKUX  peKoMeHZauin vy
HaBYaNbHUI Npouec.

LIKEAINIAN LEARNING CENTER FOR CHILDREN

2,
Yl
700 Cedar Road - Jenkintown PA - 19046
Tel: 215 66% 0381

Ukrainian Learning Center for Children
(ULCC) “Svitlychka”

The Ukrainian Learning Center for Children (ULCC)
serves the Ukrainian Community at the UECC by
providing a program for parents to fully immerse
children in an environment where they are
nurtured by teachers and gain a knowledge base,
understanding, and appreciation for the Ukrainian
culture, heritage, traditions, and language as well
as multicultural awareness and respect for
diversity. New lessons are planned each month
based on varying themes, holidays, and traditions.

There are four groups divided by age: zhabky (12
months — 2 years of age); bilochky (2-3 years of
age); zaychyky (3-4 years of age); vedmedyky (4-5
years of age).
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YKpaiHcbKkuit HaBuanbHuit LleHTp gna
Diten - “Csitanuka”

YKpaiHcbku  HaBuyanbHuit UeHTp pana Aiten
(CBiTAnuYKa) CNYUTb YKpaiHCbKIM Trpomaai B
YOKLU, Hapatoum nporpamy ana 6atbkiB, sKa
0O03BONAE  MOBHICTIO  3aHypuTM  AiTen B
cepepoBulle, Ae HUMMW MIKAYOTbCA BYUTENI,
oTpMMaTn 6a3y 3HaHb, PO3YMIHHA YKpaiHCbKOI
KY/NbTYPU, CAAALWMHK, TPALNULIN | MOBM, @ TaKOXK
MY/IbTUKYNbTYPHY 06i3HaHicTb i nosary Jo
pisHOMaHiTHOCTI. LWomicAaua nnaHyTbCA HOBI
YPOKM Ha OCHOBi Pi3HUX Tem, CBAT i TpPaauLii
NpOTArOM  HaByanbHOro  poky. LUlomicaua
NNAHYIOTbCA HOBI YPOKW HA OCHOBI Pi3HUX Tem,
CBAT i TPaAMLIN.



The ULCC became fully licensed on December 2,
2015, and continues to get recertified each year.
The ULCC operates and functions as a cooperative
model under the supervision of the Parents’ Board.

In March 2023 the ULCC successfully underwent
the annual inspection. The licensed capacity has
risen to 119 children. Currently, there are 88
children attending ULCC. There are 22 staff and
administration members with 2 support staff
members. A new room for children has been
added to the use agreement between the ULCC
and UECC in April 2023.

Two Parents’-Board meetings took place in March
and May 2023. Also, a number of celebrations took
place which include: Annual Kolyada in January, St.
Valentine's Day Celebration in February, Taras
Shevchenko Remembrance in March, Easter
Celebration in April, Mother’s Day Celebration in
May 2023, and Graduation Evening in June.

The major playground renovation project was
started and is expected to be completed by the end
of 2023.

The ULCC is excited to report that in April 2023, the
GOLD 2023 PA Equity in Early Childhood Education
was awarded to the ULCC and the program was
represented at the ceremony in the State Capitol
Rotunda by Mykhailo Stasiv, the Program Director
of the ULCC and Volodymyr Kravtsov, the Executive
Director of the UECC.
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€ YoTupK rpynu, po3aineHi 3a BiKom: Xabkn (12
micauis — 2 poKku); 6inodku (2-3 poKku); 3aM4mKm (3-
4 poku); Ta Beameamku (4-5 pokis).

CBiTAIMUKA OTpMMana MOBHOUiIHHY AiueHsito 2
rpyaHAa 2015 poKy Ta npoxoauTb MNOBTOPHY
cepTudiKaLilo  LLOPOKY. CBiTnuka pie Ta
®YHKLIOHYE Ha OCHOBI KOONEPATUBHOI MoAeni nia,
Harnagom 6aTbKiBCbKOi paau.

Y 6epesHi 2023 poKy CBiTAMYKa ycnilWHO npoKwna
WopiyHy nepesBipky. Jo3BoneHa JiueHsi€r
MiCTKicTb 3pocna go 119 aiten. Hapasi y Citanuui
HaBYaeTbca 88 pgiten. € 22 cniBpobiTHUKK,
aaMiHICTpauia Ta 2 AONOMIXKHI nNpauiBHUKK. Y
KBITHI 2023 pOKy A0 AOroBOPY KOPUCTYBAHHA MiXK
Ceitnnukoto Ta YOKLU, 6yno gonaHo HOBY KiMHaTy
Ona faiten.

Y bepesHi Ta TpaBHi 2023 poKy Bigbynoca Aga
3acigaHHA 6aTbKiBCbKOI paau. Takox, 6yno
NPoBeAEeHO PAA, YPOUMCTOCTEM: WOpiYHa Konaaa
(ciueHb), cBaTkyBaHHA [HA CBATOro BaneHTUHa
(moTunit), nam'atb Tapaca LLeBuyeHKa (b6epeseHb),
CBATKYBaHHA BenunKoaHA (KBiTeHb), CBATKyBaHHA

OHAa  maTtepi (TpaBeHb), BuNyckHMA Beuip
(4epBeHb)

Byno po3noyato KaniTaNbHUM NPOEKT
PEKOHCTPYKLii  AWTAYOrOo MaWgaHuMKa, AKUK

NNAHYETbCA 3aBEPLUINTU A0 KiHua 2023 poKy.

TaKkoxK, y KBiTHi 2023 poky, CsiTanuui 6yna
npuceBoeHa 3010Ta Haropoga «CnpaBeaanBoOCTi y
paHHin oceiTi 2023» Big wTaTy NeHcunbeaHia. Ha
LepeMoHii HaropoajeHHa , AKa Bigbynacb B
poToHAi Kanitonito wrarty, CBiTANYKY
npeacTaBAAAN NPOrpamHnii anpektTop CBITANYKK
Mwuxanno CraciB Ta BUKOHaBUYMI amnpeKkTop YOKL,
Bonogmmmnp Kpasuos.



Ukrainian-American Senior Citizens
Association (UASCA) in Philadelphia

The goal of the UASCA is to 1) improve the well-
being of older citizens; 2) change the outlook of
aging; 3) support and advise in the area of medical
necessities and care for older citizens; and 4)
provide cultural lectures at monthly meetings.

There were several activities that were organized
by and for the 170 UASCA members. These
activities include: monthly meetings with a lecture
program followed by lunch (7 in all), one-day
excursions to interesting places throughout the
year (4 in total), and also traditional Thanksgiving
Dinner in November. Finally, a General Assembly
Meeting was held on May 17, 2023, followed by a
picnic luncheon.

The Ukrainian Library at the UECC

During the last fiscal year, there were -t =2
five regular meetings of the Library f ?
Council.  Extraordinary meetings :-:# 5
were held in August, September, and = -
part of October for the preparation ?- 0
of the joint event of the Library and i E
the UPA (Ukrainian Insurgent Army) ®INAAEA®IA

Society in Philadelphia. The joint
performance "From UPA to the Ukrainian Armed
Forces - the Voice of the Diaspora" took place on
October 16, 2022, with great success. There were
about 250 spectators in attendance.

Due to the full-scale invasion of russia into Ukraine,
there has been emigration of Ukrainians to various
European countries and to America. The number of
library visitors increased with newly arrived
Ukrainians under the U4U program. The library
serves these visitors free of charge and provides
them with valuable information. The librarian
conducted meetings with children from the
Ukrainian Heritage School among whom there
were also many children from Ukraine.

During the reporting period, the library organized
the following cultural events: on October 16, 2022
- "From UPA to the Ukrainian Armed Forces - the
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YKpaiHCbKO-AMmepuKaHcbKke ToBapuUcTBO
CeHbitopis (YATC) y Pinapenvdii

MeToto ToBapuctea CeHbiopiB € 1) NoKpalleHHA
A06pobyTy rpomagsaH noxuaoro BiKy; 2) 3miHa
cBiTOrNAAY Ha Npouec CTapiHHA; 3) NigTPUMKa Ta
nopaam B ranysi meamnyHux notpeb Ta gornagy 3a
rpomagsHamu Noxuaoro BiKy, i 4) npoBeaeHHA
KYNbTYPHUX NEKLiM HA WOMICAYHMX 3yCTpidax.

Tosapuctsom byno opraHi3oBaHO KinbKa 3axoais
ana 170 unenis YATC. Ui 3axoam BKAKOYALOTb:
LLLOMICAYHI 3yCTpidi 3 NIeKUiMHO nporpamoto Ta
obigom (BCcboro 7), oAgHOAEHHI eKCKYpCii B LiKaBi
Micus NpoTArom pPokKy (Bcboro 4), a TaKoX
TpaauuiiHy Beyepto 3 Harogu [OHAa lNogsku B
nuctonagi. Hapewrti, 17 tTpasHa 2023 poKy byno
npoBeAeHO 3arajsbHe 3ibpaHHA, nicna  AKoro
BigbOyBCA NiKHIK.

YKpaiHcbKa bibnioteka npu YOKL,

MpoTarom ocTaHHbOro ¢ickanbHOro pPoky 6yno

nposefeHo nN'ATb 4eproBux cxoaAuH Paau
6ibniotekn. CepneHb, BepeceHb Ta YaACTUHY
KOBTHA  npoBoAMAMCA  no3ayeprosi  36opwu

(3ycTpivi) no nigrotyBaHH cninbHOI iMnpesu
Bibniotekn Ta Tosapuctea YIMA (YKpaiHCcbKOI
MoscTaHcbkoi Apmii) y Pinagenbodii. CninbHWUi
Buctyn «Big YMA po 3CY-Tonoc Aiacnopu»
BiAbyBca 3 Be/MKMM ycnixom 16 »koBTHA 2022
poKy. MpucyTHix rnagadis 6yno 6ins 250 ocib.

Y 3B’13Ky 3 NOBHOMACLUTabHMM BTOPrHEHHAM pocii
B YKpaiHy, Bigbynaca emirpalia HaceneHHs 3
YKpaiHn B pi3Hi KpaiHKM EBponMu, a TaKOX A0
Amepuku. KinbkicTb BiaBigyBauis 36inblunnaca 3a
paxyHOK HOBOMNPWBYAMX 3 YKpaiHM 33 Nporpamoto

U4U. Hawa 6ibnioteka obcnyroBye  Lux
BifBiAyBayiB  6Ge3KOWTOBHO, Ta /JONoMarae
HaJaHHAM KopucHoi iHdpopmauii. BibnioTekap

nposoguna 3ycTpidi 3 Aitbmu Hawoi YKpaiHCbKOT
PigHoi LWkonn (HYPLL), cepen AKUX TakoK b6arato
Aaiten 3 YKpaiHu.

Bnpopaosx 3BiTHOro nepioay 6ibnioteka nposena
HACTYNHi KyNAbTypHi 3axoaun: 16 xoBTHA 2022- «Big,
YNA po 3CY-ronoc agiacnopu»; 25 ntotoro 2023
6yno npoBeaeHO ABOMOBHUI  KOHUEpPT 3



Voice of the Diaspora"; on February 25, 2023, a
bilingual concert with poetry reading was held,
dedicated to the anniversary of the full-scale
invasion of Russia into Ukraine, "365 February, the
music of the unbroken." The concert was attended
by not only people of Ukrainian descent. The
purpose of our event was to express gratitude to
the American people for their support of Ukraine
in this war and to further promote the need for
ongoing assistance to Ukraine.

On March 11, 2023, the library held a creative
meeting with Ruslan and Lyudmyla Horovi. Then on
May 12, 2023, a cultural event dedicated to
Mother's Day - "Mother's Coral Necklace" took
place, led by Olenka Labunka. The lecture on the
history of necklaces and their significance was
accompanied by visual material and a complete
exhibition of Olena's coral/necklaces collection. All
attendees were impressed by the informativeness
and warmth of the meeting.

Despite a challenging time for Ukrainian book
publishers, our librarian continues her relentless
work in searching for and acquiring books for our
collection.

Thank you to all members of the Council and
librarian Iryna Kurylec for their dedicated work.
The Library Council also expresses its gratitude to
Denis Cherepanin for creating the library's website.
His dedicated work has improved the library's
information level. Glory to Ukraine!

Tearpantha rpyna "Aauxara [kessa” npn cnpuanki YOKLL npepcrannae suctasy

flka BOHa, BinHa?

2-ro kBiTHA 2023 0 15:00 rog.

et PpRaSaTW y GiGmioTeu:
(215}:663 5791, (267) 455 5555
(Ao samsaua ok

Ta YOKLL (2151 663 11885
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YUTAHHAM noesii, NPUCBAYEHUN piYHML
NOBHOMACLUTabHOro BTOPrHeHHA pocii B YKpainy
«365 ntoToro, mysmnKka HesnamHux». Ha KoHuepTi
6y NPUCYTHI rNagdadi He nuwe yKpaiHCbKoro
noxogseHHA. MeToo Haworo 3axoay 6yno
BUCNOBNEHHA MOAAKM aMepPMKAHCbKOMY Hapoay
33 NiATPUMKY YKpaiHM B UiA BiKHI, Ta Aani
nponarysaTt HeobxiAaHiCTb NOAanbLUOI 4OMNOMOTM
YKpaiHi.

Mu npoBenu TBOpPYY 3YCTPIY 3 NOAPYKKAM
Pycnanom Ta llogmunoto Ffoposumu, 11 6epesHs
2023 poKky i Toami 12 TpasHA 2023 BiabyscA
KYNbTYPHUA 3axif, NPUCBAYEHUN [HIO Mamu -

«MamuHi  Kopani», aAKkui o4donuna OneHka
NabyHbKa. Jlekuia npo icTopii HamucTa, ix
3HAYeHHA CYynpoBOAKYBaANMUCA Bi3yasNbHUM

MaTepiaziom Ta NOBHOLIHHOK BUCTAaBKOK KONEKLii
Kopanis OneHun. Bci npucyTHi 6yan B 3axonaeHHi
Big, iIHPOPMATMBHOCTI, Ta TENNOTU 3yCTPIYi.

HesBaxawoum Ha BaXKUM Yac Ans BMAasLiB
YKPAiHCbKOI KHUIM, Hawa 6ibniotekap IpuHa,
NpPoBOAUTL OE3yNMHHY Npauto Yy nowyKax, Ta
BMPOBAXKEHHIO KHWUT A0 Hawoi KHUro3bipHi.
JAkyto Bcim yneHam Pagm Ta 6ibniotekapu,, |puHi
Kypuneup 33 BigOaHy npawto. TaKkoxK
BMCNOBAOEMO nNogAKky [eHucy YepenaHiHy 3a
CTBOPEHHA €NIeKTPOHHOI CTOPiHKK b6ibnioTekn.
Moro »>kepToBHa npauAa MOKpaWmaa Hall
iHbopMmaLinHMM piBeHb. CnaBa YKpaiHi!

TheUkrainian Library atthe UECC,®
~under the auspices of'the
Ukrainian Community Foundation of Philadelphia
invites you to a concert

"The 365th of February"
®-  Music of the Unbreakable
\

February 26, 2023
3:00 P ==
Bilingual event

9

OlenaHaviuk-Sheremet - Piano, Doctor of Musical Arts

o —

Mavrta Zaliznyak - Soprano
! Jodie Barasatian - Flutist
JYulia Mykytchyn - Piano

Andrii Fartachuk - Saxophone

700 N Cedar Rd, Jenkintown , PA 19046




UECC Radio Philadelphia

UECC Radio Philadelphia is in its 27th year of
continuous weekly Ukrainian language information
service to the community. Broadcasting on WWDB
860am, it is dedicated to providing an entertaining,
well-balanced program, as well as accurate and
vetted news about Ukraine and events in the
diaspora. Featured in the program are guest
commentaries on historical events, the current war
in Ukraine and educational topics. Contemporary,
folk and classical music and poetry are carefully
chosen to reflect the rich Ukrainian cultural
heritage.

UECC Board of Directors

Executive Committee

Natalka Firko, President

Irina Galai, VP Building

Jaroslawa Halaway, VP Programs
Bohdan Pazuniak, VP Finance
Lubomyra Kalyta, VP Administration
Lesia Nowak, VP Strategic Planning
Myron Soltys, Treasurer

David Watters, VP Marketing

Xenia Zacharczuk, Secretary
Volodymyr Kravtsov, Executive Director
(from August 2022)

Board Members
Zenovia Brozyna
Vitaliy Hrytsay
Oksana lunko
Larissa Kebuz
Oleh Kovalskyy
Bohdan Pazuniak
Stefania Perrong
Markian Shust
Larysa Stebly
Yuliya Stupen

Office Staff

Ivanna Biletsky, Office Manager
Yaroslav Tailikh, Bookkeeper

Marta Tailikh, part time Office Assistant
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Papio ®inapgenboia YOKL,

Papio ®inapenboisa YOKL, 6e3nepepBHO BUXOAUTb
B edip 27-1 piK AK  YKpaiHCbKOMOBHEe
iHpopmauiiHe obcnyrosyBaHHA rpomagu. LA
TpaHcnauia Ha paagioctanuii WWDB 860am
npuceAYeHa, 3abe3neyeHHO  PO3BaXKa/bHIN,
[obpe 36anaHCoOBaHIM nporpami, BKAKOYAOYM
TOYHO, NepesipeHi HOBMHM NPO YKpaiHy Ta noaii B
Aiacnopi. Y nporpami — KOMeHTapi rocter Ha
iCTOPMYHI TemMM Ta NOAiA, HOBUHM NPO BilHY B
YKpaiHi Ta HaBYanbHiI Temn. HapoaHy Ta Knacuyny
My3MKy Ta Moes3ilo peTenbHO BigibpaHo, wWwo6
Big06pa3nTn 6araTCcTBO YKPAiHCbKOI KYyNbTypU.

UECC Programs

Ukrainian Heritage School

Iryna Melenevych, Principal

Vera Pryszlak, Vice Principal (K-7)
Nicholas Rudnytzky, Vice Principal (8-12)

Ukrainian Library
Irena Kurylec, Librarian
Adriana Sydoryak, Board Chair

Ukrainian-American Senior Citizens Association

Volodymyr Bazarko, President (May 22 - May 23)
Andrij Chornodolsky, President (May 23 - present)
Ukrainian Learning Center for Children

Mikhailo Stasiv, Program Director

Ruslana Fartachuk, Administrator

Danusia Chernyk, President

UECC Radio Program

Borys Zacharczuk, Founder
Orysia Hewka, Producer

Petro Hewka, Technical Director

Ukrainian Information Bureau
Christina M. Zaichlyj, Coordinator

700 N. Cedar Road, Jenkintown, PA 19046
p. 215-663-1166 f. 215-663-8572
contact@ueccphila.org
www.ueccphila.org
www.facebook.com/UECCPhila
www.instagram.com/ueccphila/



